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Rec/32

Apologies for Absence.


Cllrs. A Birch and J Earwaker. 

Rec/33
  
Declaration of Interest.

None
Rec/34

Public Participation.

Mr Deacon explained to members the reason for his request to reduce the hedgerow along the boundary between his property and the Leicester Road Recreation Ground. Mr Deacon answered members’ questions and all parties left the meeting to visit the site to see first hand what was intended. It was noted that there was a need to mark the boundary on Mr Deacon’s side of the hedgerow as the boundary was not on the line of the hedgerow.

Mr Deacon did not return to the meeting. 
Rec/35

Boundary Hedge with 121 Leicester Road.

Members considered a request from Mr and Mrs Deacon to reduce the hedgerow along the boundary between their property and the Recreation Ground to improve the light to the new build project which is being undertaken adjacent to the boundary. A copy of the letter received from Mr and Mrs Deacon outlining their request had been previously circulated to members.
Resolved that:

(i) In principle there is no objection to the hedgerow being reduced in height.
(ii) The Clerk meets with Mr Deacon to determine and agree the precise extent of the works.
(iii) The boundary between the Deacon’s property and the Recreation Ground be clearly delineated

Rec/36

Minutes of Meeting held on 26th June 2017.


Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th June 2017, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be accepted as a true record.
Rec/37

Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th June 2017.
Minute Rec/23 – Dog Fouling – Cllr. C McKemey confirmed that the meeting had taken place with HDC and that signs had been erected around the Village.

Minute Rec/23 – Circus at Lodge Road – The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that the Circus had taken place without incident or complaint. Its popularity was uncertain as it appeared to be quite expensive apart from the opening evening on the Thursday.

Minute Rec/23 – Acoustic Curtains – A decision of the release of the grant was still awaited. It was agreed that HDC would again be contacted and if no progress was made the district councillors for Fleckney would be asked to help resolve the situation.

Minute Rec/29 – All Weather pitch Upgrade - The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that a decision on the Football Foundation grant was still awaited.

Rec/38

Correspondence.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported receipt of an email from Tony Grant, Fleckney Village Cricket Club expressing concern at the continued use of the cricket outfield for mini football pitches which he understood would only be for a limited period of time. It was agreed a meeting should be arranged with the Cricket Club to discuss the way forward.
Resolved correspondence received be noted and the action set out above be agreed.
Rec/39   
Usage Report.

The Clerk submitted a report, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, detailing usage of the various facilities and the initiatives that were currently being promoted.
 
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer answered members’ questions.

Resolved that the report be received and noted.
Rec/40
All Weather Pitch Upgrade.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported on progress with the works expected to start on 11th September and last for two weeks.

 
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer asked members to consider what should be done with any surplus equipment following the upgrade.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer provided members with details of charges made for other 3G pitches in the locality and asked members to consider if there should be any change to the existing charges once the upgraded pitch was available for hire.

Resolved that:

(i) The report on progress be received and noted.
(ii) Any surplus equipment be sold if possible.

(iii) No changes to the charges for the upgraded all weather pitch be made. 
Rec/41
Block Booking Discount.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer asked members to consider a range of discount options for individuals block booking the badminton facility in the Sports Hall. 
Resolved that the badminton facility be available to individuals for ten sessions at a cost of £100 when paid in advance.
Rec/42
HDC Community Grant.

The Clerk asked members to consider submitting an application to the HDC Community Grant Fund for £5,000 for a feasibility study relating to the improvement or replacement of the Sports Centre. The suggestion had come from HDC but it was noted that the condition survey that had been promised by HDC following an inspection of the building had still not been received. Members felt that it was essential that the results of the condition survey were known as this would provide a good basis for considering what action should be taken.
Recommended that:

(i) The matter be considered further at the next Parish Council meeting in October.

(ii) A copy of the condition report be obtained if possible.
Cllr. Wyche left the meeting.

Rec/43
Lodge Road Recreation Ground.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer asked members to give consideration to providing a Children’s Play Area on the Lodge Road Recreation Ground to cater for the early years and primary school age group with possible funding coming from the Lottery (Awards for All) and Section 106 monies.

Resolved that suitable schemes be worked up for consideration at a future meeting.
Rec/44
Removal of Rugby Goal Post Sockets.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that the Grounds Maintenance Contractor had raised an issue with the rugby sockets that were located within the junior football pitch on the new field which in its opinion presented a hazard. A number of alternatives were considered to address the issue. It was noted that despite attempts being made it has not been possible to develop the junior rugby initiative.


Resolved that the sockets be cut down below the surrounding ground, top soil be added and then turfed over.
Rec/45
Publicity.

Resolved that publicity be given to the Men’s Keep Fit, Badminton Discount and the Half Term Holiday Club. It was noted the Co-op Notice Board was a useful location for publicising items. 
Rec/46
Date of Next Meeting.

Monday 25th September 2017 at 7.00pm.

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Fleckney Sports Centre on 29th August 2017.





Present:


Cllr. L McKemey (Vice Chairman), Cllrs. C McKemey, S Parker and S Wyche.





J Prescott, Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.





Members of the Public - 1 
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